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28 March 2023  
 

MEMORANDUM FOR ALL RESERVE & GUARD AIRMEN 
 
FROM:  ARPC/CC 
              18420 E. Silver Creek Ave, Bldg 390 
              Buckley SFB CO  80011 
 
SUBJECT:  March Update on Digital Transformation  
 
  The 30 April deadline for transitioning from myPers to the myFSS and MyVector platforms is 
quickly approaching. The team here at ARPC is working hard to navigate the new systems and set up 
contingency plans to ensure we can continue to provide personnel services to all Airmen. We appreciate 
everyone’s patience as we learn these new systems, transition tickets, and close out the legacy systems.  
 
  While moving forward with digital transformation, one concern that has been expressed to ARPC 
is how Airmen can prepare for the systems to transfer. We want to reassure Airmen that the Personnel 
Records Display Application (PRDA) is not impacted by the transition away from myPers. Although 
Airmen may choose to download copies of their military records for personal use, this is not an action that 
needs to be taken to prepare for the myPers sunset. 
 
  As ARPC transitions from myPers to myFSS and MyVector, tickets and applications from the 
legacy system will be transferred to the new platforms. However, this is not an instant process and can 
take 14 to 28 days before the information is available to ARPC technicians on myFSS or MyVector.  In 
order to minimize the potential for errors during the migration of data between these systems, it may be 
necessary for us to ask that you hold off on submitting certain tickets or applications for a brief period of 
time.  We will be sure to let you know the specific timeframes and functions for which that may be 
required.  We apologize, in advance, for any such delays and we will continue to be transparent with any 
issues we all may experience as we move to these new platforms. 
 
  We appreciate the questions and concerns that have been brought to our attention. ARPC will 
continue to work through these challenges and provide information as it becomes available. For more 
specific information about the transition, please visit your FSS or CSS. Individual Reservists, please reach 
out to your detachment with questions. Once again, thank you for your patience and understanding as we 
continue along this digital transformation journey.   
    
 
 
 
 

JENNIE R. JOHNSON 
Brigadier General, USAF 
Commander 
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